PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

ST. THERESE CATHOLIC CHURCH

NOVEMEBER 12, 2020

Call to Order: 7:02 pm Fr. Gregory

Opening Prayer: Tim led the council in opening prayer

Approval of minutes: Chriss made a motion to approve the October minutes and they were approved as submitted

Attendance: Fr. Gregory, Chriss Lawrence, George Koos, Cathy Buquor, Tim Brown, Jim Trist, Wayne Savage and Dedee Rice, Dan Wenner via Zoom

Pastor’s presentation: Fr. Gregory lead the council in a round of introductions so our new member Wayne Savage could get to know something about each member and introduce himself. It was also discussed that several members are unable to attend Thursday meetings and Tuesday meetings were suggested. Fr. Gregory will discuss and make a final decision. 

Special guest: Dedee Rice gave an update on the Parish Evangelization project Dedee said the percentage of parishioners returning to church prior to the pandemic was 36%. Since the pandemic mass attendace is very low. Parish evangelization committee met and reviewed 3 programs and decided on Christ Life. It is a 7 week program that focuses on 1) Discover Christ, 2) Following Christ and 3) Sharing Christ. Dedee and Cheryl Davis will begin training to be facilitators of this program which they plan to launch after the first of the year. The cost of this program is $750 which includes books and training materials. The plan is for online and inperson meetings. The training for this program started on Nov 12, 2020. Dedee also told the council about a software program that is compatible with the current parish software program called Mission Pathways and showed a short video that explained more about the program. The cost of this program is free through the end of the year and then $22 per month. Dedee also told the council about a program that she and Nadine McGrady are working on Called and Gifted - it will be a parish wide retreat to help parishioners discover their Chrisms and gifts. George voiced concerns about elderly parishioners not having access to computers and online services. Dedee and Jennifer Roberts had discussed having youth assist elderly parishioners with setting up online services but COVID committee decided against having youth go to parishioners houses due to possible spread of the virus. Jim and Cathy both voiced concerns about how to get the youth back to church. Dedee said she would look into programs that are available for the youth. George voiced that he feels lack of youth participation is due to pandemic and parents being concerned for their children’s welfare and should be tabled for now. It was brought up again that these programs would not start until after the first of the year. Wayne suggested reaching out to parishioners and getting feedback asking what the parish can do for them to get them excited about returning to church. Dedee said we lose 1% of parishioners per year and the focus is to grow the parish and help parishioners in their faith journey. She will do a parish cast announcement

Dedee also gave an update on Soup with Love cookbook - Finance council paid outstanding bill for cookbooks. After Knights and Theresians reaching out to parishioners it was discovered that 21 people preordered cookbooks and had not received them. Chriss was able to get the remaining cookbooks from Terry. There was a post it note with a few names on it. It was suggested that some cookbooks could be given to the Soup with Love workers. It was suggested we take donations for the remaining cookbooks and that money be donated to the Food Pantry.

Dedee also told council members about the Living our Mission which was a 5 year campaign with money being donated for the portico, the picnic pavilion and an endowment fund. The endowment fund was started with $10,000, Due to the pandemic and stock market hit the fund has lost 30% and if the fund stays below the minimum balance it will be subject to fees and those will show as a withdrawal and will be subject to the diocese cathadrathicum tax. Fr. Gregory is sending a letter to all parishioners regarding the endowment fund situation and asking for donations to make up the difference. Wayne suggested closing the fund but Dedee explained the church is a 501C3 tax free status and required to follow the designated use fund rules or jeopardize tax free status and face extensive fees. Dedee will discuss options with Finance council.
Formation: The formation for the evening consisted in continue to read passages from the beginning of Pope Francis’ Evangelii Gaudium “The Joy of the Gospel” we continued with paragraphs 5 - 11 with discussion on each paragraph.

Vision Statement: Fr. Gregory discussed differences between mission statement and vision statement. Vision statement looking toward the future as a parish. To identify things we love about our parish. 

St. Therese will be: George suggested re-establish role of the family. Chriss suggested a place where love, compassion and mutual understanding are present. Jim suggested where families will grow in their faith and encourage youthful interaction with the church. Tim suggested a parish that reaches out to the broader community. Fr. Gregory asked all council members to continue brainstorming on what we envision the parish to be.

Christmas Liturgies: Cathy told council members the plan for the Christmas liturgies with 61 parishioners in the sanctuary and can open social hall for 42 parishioners and the commons for 18.

Chriss thanked Tim for providing refreshments.

Next meeting will be December 1, 2020 at 7 pm in the Social Hall. Emily Buquor will offer opening and closing prayers and Wayne Savage will provide refreshments.

Closing prayer: Tim led the council in closing prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

